MINUTES FOR THE TOWN OF SPRING GROVE
May 16, 2023

HELD AT QUAKER HILL CONFERENCE CENTER
7:00 P.M.

Board members present included Doug Brenneke, Jerry Catron, Annemarie Chasteen and,
Robert Erbse

Absent was Zane Carrell

Also, present was Tammy Glenn, A.J Sickmann

Guest present were citizens Jeff and Jenney Holthouse

Vouchers were distributed. Vouchers included Selective Insurance, RPL for Street Lights.
No minutes were available for approval.

Legal report. No report

Clerk report. No report

Mr. Brenneke discussed the website project progress. We had a presentation from Iron Gate
at the last meeting. Next steps are to complete a questionnaire to identify priorities for our
new website.

Mr. Erbse presented a citizen question. The citizens wanted to know if they needed permits to
build a garage. The response from our legal representative is to get any permits from Wayne
County because Spring Grove does not issue permits.

Mr. Catron mentioned that a resident in the Heights is not mowing their lawn and needs to
have a warning that our exterior maintenance ordinance was in place for us to issue fines. Mr.
Sickmann will draft a letter.

The Board returned to the conversation regarding the Salary Ordinance. A motion was made
by Ms. Chasteen to increase the Board member pay to $2,400 and the Board president to
$3,000. Mr. Catron seconded. All in favor.

With no further business to discuss, Ms. Chasteen made a motion for adjournment. Mr.Erbse
seconded. Allin favor.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.
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